
NOTICE OF DETERMINATION 

TO: Governor's Office of Planning & Research 
State Clearinghouse 
1400 Tenth Street, Room 113 
Sacramento, CA 95812 

FROM: State Water Resources Control Board 
Division of Financial Assistance 
1001 I Street 16th Floor 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

SUBJECT: Notice of Determination in compliance with Public Resources Code, Division 13, 
Section 211 08 

PROJECT TITLE: Housing Authority Thornton Wastewater Improvements (Project); 
Clean Water State Revolving Fund (CWSRF) NO. C-06-8052-210 

SCH# 2017042063 
State Clearing House Number 

Cedric Irving 
Contact Person 

(916) 341-6983 
Area Code/Telephone Number 

LEAD AGENCY AND ENTITY CARRYING OUT PROJECT: Housing Authority of San Joaquin 
County (Applicant) 

RESPONSIBLE AGENCY APPROVING PROJECT: State Water Resources Control Board 
(State Water Board) 

PROJECT LOCATION: The Project is in the community of Thornton, in San Joaquin County, 
California. Modifications to existing wastewater facilities are located within Thornton. The force 
main connection would extend along Thornton Road and Barber Road, from Thornton to the 
Sacramento Area Sewer District (SASD) pump station (S0147) located on the west side of 
Cameron Road, north of Barber. The Project area is shown on the United States Geological 
Survey's (USGS) Thornton, California, 7.5-minute quadrangle map within the New Hope Tract in 
Townships 4 and 5 North, Range 5 East. 

PROJECT DESCRIPTION: The Project consists of the decommissioning of the County's existing 
treatment facilities, construction of a new pump station; and construction of a 2.2-mile long, 8-inch 
force main from Thornton to existing the SASD Sewer Pump Station, S0147. 

This is to advise that the State Water Board made the following California Environmental Quality 
Act (CEQA) determinations and approved CWSRF financing on August 30, 2019 for the Project: 

1. Determinations were made pursuant to the CEQA. 
2. The State Water Board considered the Initial Study/Mitigated Negative Declaration (MND) as 

prepared by the Applicant for this Project. 
3. A Mitigation Monitoring and Reporting Program was adopted by the Applicant for this Project. 
4. Mitigation measures were made a condition of the Applicant's approval of the Project. 
5. A Statement of Overriding Considerations was not adopted by the Applicant for this Project. 
6. The Project will not have any adverse significant water quality effects. 

This is to certify that the MND with comments and responses and record of funding approval for 
the Project are available to the general public at the State Water Board, Division of Financial 
Assistance at the above address. 
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